
 

 

Memorandum 
 
 
Date:  December 12, 2024 
 
To: Jodi Keeling, AOSCA Grass Variety Review Board (GVRB) Chair 

USDA Seed Regulatory and Testing Branch 
 USDA-AMS-PVP Office 
 Association of Official Seed Certifying Agencies 
 USDA-AMS OECD Program Manager 
 Association of American Seed Control Officials 
 American Seed Trade Association 
 Association of Official Seed Analysts 
 Society of Commercial Seed Technologists 
 
From: AOSCA-GVRB VFL Subcommittee 
 
Re:  Report of the Current GVRB Variety Fluorescence Level (VFL) reviews, and the revised list of 

AOSCA recognized VFL levels. 
  

 
New Ryegrass Variety Fluorescence Levels—Approved Dec 12, 2024 

 
Applicant Variety Name Kind Experimental 

Designation 
Variety Fl. Level 
in Percentage 

Barenbrug, USA Pinnacle III Perennial Ryegrass BAR LP 10970 1.22 
 

 
 

Amended Ryegrass Variety Fluorescence Levels Dec 12, 2024 
 

Applicant Variety Name Kind Experimental 
Designation 

Amended Variety Fl. 
Level in Percentage 

Pure Seed Testing, Inc. Carly Perennial Ryegrass PST-2TSE 0.28 

Pure Seed Testing, Inc. Manhattan 7 GLR Perennial Ryegrass PST-2TFC 0.27 

 
Variety Name Updates Since the Aug 26, 2024 Report 

 
 Experimental Designation and/or Variety Current Name Accepted for Certification 

  
 
 
 

Foreign Synonym Additions Since the Aug 26, 2024 Report 
 

Certified Variety Name Accepted Foreign Synonym Name 

  

 
Please note the attached file with the “Variety Fluorescence Levels Recognized by the AOSCA Grass 
Variety Review Board.”  This VFL list accepted as of Dec 12, 2024 is a condensed list; older 



 

 

varieties that have been declared by the owner as no longer in production have been removed.  A 
legacy list of all varieties up until August 12, 2024 have been permanently published on the 
AOSCA website. 
 
This will be the only list distributed, so please forward it to other individuals and organizations who may 
need this current information.  Also, this information is available on the AOSCA website at 
http://www.aosca.org/ in the National Variety Review Boards drop-down and then click on “Grass.” 
 
Thank you for your interest in this report. If you have questions regarding this report, please contact Jodi 
Keeling, Chair of the Grass Variety Review Board at Ph: 541-737-4513 or email: 
jodi.keeling@oregonstate.edu. 
 
 
C: All Applicants  


